

**Traffic Liaison Meeting
Pendle
Heasonford Depot, Burnley,
Thursday 21st Jan 2016**

Present: Simon Bucknell (SB)LCC (Area East)
Gary Makin (GM)Lancashire Constabulary
Henry Cousins (HC)LCC (Area East)
Stewart Gailey(SG).....LCC (Area East)
Scott Whalley (SW).....Pendle Borough Council
Sandra Farnell (SF).....Pendle Borough Council

Apologise: None

1. Minutes of the last Meeting

- a) 4a – SPID – Simon to send details of suggested SPID to Sandra for Reedley Road / Robinson Lane location.

2. TRO Proposals/Requests

- a) **School Lane, Earby**
Issue with left turn on the A56 from Skipton direction into Earby.
No strength of feeling from other residents or Councillors. Making one way would increase speed on School Lane and no evidence of collision at the junction
No support from TLM.

3. Moving Orders

- a) **Stoney Lane, Foulridge.**
A request from Foulridge PC request for one way on Stoney Lane, Simon B advised that there is no collision history and no strategic traffic management justification. **TLM do not support.**

4. Speed Issues

- a) **Barkerhouse Road/Marsden Hall Road**
It was agreed that LCC would look at lining improvement at the top of Hallam Road at the junction with Deerstone Road.
Gary Makin to also look at speeding in the area and bring back to next TLM

5. Parking Issues

- a) **Primet Hill, Colne**
A Pendle Councillor has asked if a parking area can be marked below the bus stop. It was agreed that there was no justification to increase parking in this area.
No support from TLM

b) **Sefton Street, Brierfield – Requests to provide additional bollards on Sefton Street**

Sandra explained that Brierfield and Reedley Area Committee had agreed to fund the erection of one bollard outside the resident's property. The resident no longer wanted the bollard there. Sandra to speak to the resident and report back to next TLM.

6. Road layout Amendments

a) **Barrowford Road, Colne**

Vegetation has been cut back by Pendle at the left turn into Barrowford Road to improve visibility. It was agreed that LCC would look at existing crossing points and if need be install new ones. A site visit was agreed with a report back to the next TLM.

b) **Junction 13 Growth Corridor Works**

All plans are now available on time SB to send link to SF, SW to forward on to Councillors.

Dog – Bone idea and signals on bottom roundabout only (Thatch and Thistle).
Pedestrian facilities on end of bypass junction – work to commence 22/2.

c) **Wellhouse Road, Barnoldswick – STOP sign Valley Road**

Signage clean up. LCC met with Barnoldswick Councillors.
SB to send latest document on signage to SW.

It was agreed that the Wellhouse STOP sign to be changed to a Giveway

7. AOB

a) Simon B advised the group of a complaint he had received on Tuesday regarding the temporary disruption at Junction 12 in relation to the temporary signals near to Farnells Land Rover.

b) Gary Makin distributed KSI's and advised the group of the latest stats. He also advised the group of funding that was being sought for an average speed camera on the A682 towards Gisburn.

c) Scott advised that Salterforth Parish Council are interested in the funding of a mobile SPID device on Barnoldswick Road. A permanent interactive sign was also discussed with a 40 MPH gateway sign from the Kelbrook end.

8. Date of next meeting

14th April 2016